
MIKE & DAVE NEED WEDDING DATES

ALICE
I’m sorry I got us fired, Tati.

TATIANA
Don’t apologize. You don’t need to 
change one thing you’re doing, it’s 
the Ronnies of the world who need 
to get in line with you. Shit, is 
there no more ginger?

ALICE
Oh! Hells yeah.

Alice pulls out ginger from her pocket. Tatiana sees a video 
playing on Alice’s laptop.

TATIANA
Uh, Alice? Why are you watching 
your wedding video right now?

ALICE
It’s therapeutic. The more I watch 
it, the less I feel.

TATIANA
He left you at the altar! Fuck that 
guy. Fuck him right in the dick.

ALICE
Don’t say that. Now, I’m thinking 
about his dick hole getting fucked, 
and it makes me want to protect it.

TATIANA
I just hate seeing you down in the 
dumps. Since Luke left, you just 
haven’t been the same. The other 
night you left the bar at 2am. What 
is this, high school?

ALICE
I was tired!

TATIANA
Well, I’m tired of living like 
this! We’ve been missing that 
classic Tatiana-Alice spark that 
defines our identities as friends 
and badass motherfuckers. 

(MORE)



When’s the last time we added to 
the collage? Cabo? We need to go on 
an adventure.

ALICE
I think my adventure days are 
behind me. I’m damaged goods.

TATIANA
You’re not damaged goods. You’re 
fresh goods. Fresh as the fucking 
farmers market. Do you know who you 
are? You’re Stella in How Stella 
Got Her Groove Back.

ALICE
I am? I love Angela Bassett. She’s 
so regal and has amazing arms. And 
I’ve always said, you are the 
Latina Whoopie Goldberg.

TATIANA
Let me get you groove back, girl. 
Let. Me. Get. Yo. Groove. Back. 
Girl. Say you’re gonna get yo 
groove back, grrrl.

ALICE
I’m gonna get my groove back.

TATIANA
Yes you are. Starting right now.

They celebrate. On the TV is Dave and Mike on Matt Lauer. 
Tatiana leans forward, excited.

TATIANA (CONT’D)
A week in Hawaii? For free?

Tatiana takes a hit from the bong. Alice takes a bigger hit.

ALICE
Who are these guys?

TATIANA
They’re the guys we’re gonna go to 
Hawaii with.

ALICE
That one seems sweet. He has a kind 
soul.

TATIANA
He’s also super hot.
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TATIANA (CONT'D)



ALICE
Hot as fucking balls.

TATIANA
You know who that is? That’s your 
Taye Diggs. He’s gonna get you 
groove back. Dude, we should go to 
this wedding. We’ll regroup, tan 
up, party down and find the lost 
fire that Luke took with him when 
he mercilessly stomped on your 
heart.

Alice starts to cry.

TATIANA (CONT’D)
No, no. Smile. I love you. Let’s go 
on vacation.

ALICE
But it’s not a vacation. It’s a 
wedding.

TATIANA
It’s a destination wedding which 
implies the element of vacation.

ALICE
Is a wedding the best place for me 
to be? You know, cause the last 
wedding I was at, my wedding, 
didn’t end so well.

TATIANA
That’s why it’s perfect. You need 
to get over this shit once and for 
all. Let’s meet these guys. It’ll 
be fun.

ALICE
You know what, Tati. Let’s do it.

TATIANA
They said they want nice girls. We 
don’t look like nice girls. We look 
like shit.

ALICE
I gotta be honest, I don’t think 
I’ve showered this week.

TATIANA
You’re not lying. There’s a funk. 
You better wash that ass, girl.
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ALICE
You know what nice girls don’t say? 
Wash that ass, girl.

TATIANA
By tonight, we’re going to look 
respectable as fuck.
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